
 

 

To: President of the United Republic of Tanzania, Samia Suluhu Hassan 

P.O. Box 1102, 40400 Dodoma 

Tanzania 

E-mail: press@ikulu.go.tz 

 

  

 

September 2024 

 

 

Your Excellency, 

 

Oriaisi Pasilance Ngiy’o, a 84-year-old Maasai man, was last seen on 10 June 2022 

after he was shot by security forces during protests against the forced evictions of the 

Maasai Indigenous community from their ancestral lands in Loliondo. A witness saw a 

police officer take Ngiy’o into a police car. To date, his fate and whereabouts remain 

unknown. 

 

I urgently call on you to take all necessary steps to ensure that the authorities, including 

the security forces, produce Ole Ngiy’o and promptly, thoroughly, impartially, 

independently, transparently and effectively, investigate his enforced disappearance. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 


